HIGHER LEARNING 

He did it. Larry Mattson, a 1957 graduate of Case Institute of Technology, made it back to Northeast Ohio in plenty of time for his 50th reunion next weekend - riding his bicycle all the way from Santa Monica, Calif. The 72-year-old North Olmsted native took a job in California soon after his Case graduation and turned his return trip for the reunion into a two-month-long bike trek. He touched his bike tire in the Pacific Ocean on April 1 and plans to hit the water of Lake Erie today at about 12:30 p.m. at the East 72nd Street pier. The Case Alumni Association has been following Mattson’s progress on a Web site he updated from the road (www.vikingonwheels.net) and has turned the last leg of his trip into a fun event. The group organized a ride from the Case Western Reserve University campus to meet up with Mattson at the Maple Grove Picnic Shelter at the Rocky River Reservation. The group then will head to the East 72nd Street pier and back to campus for a “finish line cookout”.  They’re calling it the CAA Metric Century Ride. About 50 cyclists are registered, said Laura Massie, a Case spokeswoman. On his Web site, Mattson estimated his ride at 2,800 miles. He initially wanted to cover 50 miles a day, but arrived in Ohio well ahead of schedule. He has been hanging out at the Crystal Springs Campground in North Ridgeville since May 25, a full week ahead of schedule. Massie said Mattson didn’t take up cycling until five years ago, when he started to pedal after an ankle injury. 

